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Draft

Tarzana NC Motions

From BUDGET/FINANCE COMMITTEE 

For March 28, 2012 Board Meeting

1.  Resolved, that based on the recommendation of the TNC Budget Committee, the Tarzana Neighborhood Council approve the revised Policy and Procedure for Requesting and Obtaining Funding from the Tarzana NC.
*************************************************************************************

Redline copy and new clean copy attached.

*************************************************************************************

2. Resolved, that based on the recommendation of the TNC Budget Committee, the Tarzana Neighborhood reduce its previously budgeted expenses for Fiscal 2012 by $777.98 as follows: Administration:  General Operations, PO Box rental $24.00, Telephone $15.00; Board Retreat & Training $188.98; Outreach: Outreach Events, National Night Out $300.00, Earth Day Poster Contest $250.00. *************************************************************************************

	Funds to be made available
	Budgeted
	   Available
	

	Board Retreat
	 $ 1,500.00 
	 $  188.98 
	

	PO Box Rental
	 $  120.00 
	 $   24.00 
	

	Telephone
	 $   75.00 
	 $   15.00 
	

	National Night Out
	 $  300.00 
	 $  300.00 
	

	Earth Day Poster Contest
	 $ ,750.00 
	 $  250.00 
	

	
	
	
	

	Budgeted funds to be reversed
	
	
	 $   777.98 


*************************************************************************************

3. Resolved, that based on the recommendation of the TNC Budget Committee, the Tarzana Neighborhood Council  approve a NPG Grant for Tarzana Elementary School for $4,000 to help fund its current school year (ending June 2012) Physical Education program. *************************************************************************************

Grant request and evaluation attached.

*************************************************************************************

4. Resolved, that based on the recommendation of the TNC Budget Committee, the Tarzana Neighborhood Council  allocate up to $2,500 from its Community Projects budget to pay 50% of the costs in excess of $5,000 to install exterior lighting at the Tarzana Community and Cultural Center.

*************************************************************************************

The TCCC originally requested a NPG Grant for $5,000. The committee recommended $2,500 with the balance being raised from others or from the TCCC. The original grant request is attached.

The following is a response to questions raised at the Budget Committee's February meeting.

Dear Harvey, 

The entire TCCC Board has been focused for the last three weeks on your questions regarding our landscape lighting proposal.  In the process we have learned a lot more about our project and our electrical system in general.  For this we thank you!  Here are our responses to your queries:

What is the potential rent that can be generated from nighttime rentals?

This is a difficult question because all we can do is speculate.  When pressed, however, Chris McManus, TCCC Treasurer and event booker, thought it reasonable to expect three or four additional rentals as a result of improved landscape lighting.  Three or four major events could generate as much as $3,000. or $4,000., an approximate 20% increase over TCCC's total 2011 rental income.

What is the cost of running the additional lighting?

"The total of proposed watts is 492.  Assuming 6 hours of operation per day @ .12 kwh the annual cost of electricity is $129.30." (Bruce Dennis, President of Lightcraft)

Exactly what lights will be purchased and how much light will they provide (i.e. will any additional lighting be needed to run nighttime events)?

LED Security Flood Lights (FL-418A), LEDPath/Garden Light (AP-204) See attachment.

"The lighting plan will include two lighting levels - one for general accent lighting and one for event lighting.  The event lighting level should be adequate for most outdoor events." (Bruce Dennis)

Does TCCC have sufficient electrical capacity to handle the proposed lighting as well as additional capacity to support the proposed catered events.

"At 492 watts, there will be no need to upgrade the present electrical power on the panel" (Bruce Dennis).

We also have spoken with our own electrician who assures us that not only do we currently have sufficient capacity for the proposed project but room to add an additional 1,500. to 1,700. watts should the need arise.

Parking availability for larger catered events

Until such time as we are able to purchase the $600,000. lot across the street, parking will continue to be an issue at TCCC.  However, longtime board members assure me that we have always managed even during our largest events.  The upcoming TNC/Woodland Hills Tarzana

Chamber sponsored Earth Day event, with a projected attendance of three hundred, should not be a problem.  Nonetheless, the TCCC Board is aware of the need to secure as many parking options as possible for our guests.  The owners/managers of the Tarzana Inn, Sit 'n Sleep, and West Valley Nursery have graciously reconfirmed their offer of "off hours" parking on their respective lots. The owner of Antigua Square, Bruce Abrams,  has generously declined our offer of monetary compensation  ($300. or $400. as we recall) for the use of part of his lot for a past event.  Additionally, although we have always thought of Whole Foods' offer of their lot as generous but impractical because of  the expense of the required shuttle and resulting liability, we have been in touch with Dennis Zine's office regarding the possibility of support from his transportation fund which once provided a bus for a TCCC excursion.  In other words we feel that the best solution for TCCC's parking shortage will continue to be satellite parking for the foreseeable future and we do not believe that our lack of onsite parking should stop us from planning bigger and better events for the community.
Additional sources of funding

TCCC President Amaris Bryer has been in contact with Challen Waychoff, Assistant General Manager of Westfield Promenade  who says:  "I apologize for the delayed response.  I am working as to which channels would best serve your needs.  I understand you are looking for a grant..." but we are in the very early stages of our negotiation.  With the formation of our "major fundraising" committee we hope to explore every possible source of grant money available to us above and beyond past benefactors Councilman Zev Yaroslovsky (his $5,000. arrived last week), TJ Max (their grant was earmarked for disaster preparedness),  and Whole Foods.  We appreciate your having mentioned Westfield Mall as we have apparently not approached them very recently.

The TCCC board would like to thank the TNC Budget Committee for the opportunity to address its concerns regarding our project.  Please feel free to contact me should you wish me to elaborate or should you have any further questions.

Sincerely,

Jon Tsuchiyama ,TCCC Executive Vice President

*************************************************************************************

5. Resolved, that based on the recommendation of the TNC Budget Committee, the Tarzana Neighborhood Council  allocate $1,500 from its Community Projects budget to partially pay for the M.U.S.I.C. program at Nestle Elementary School. 
*************************************************************************************

From: Ddidszun@aol.com [mailto:Ddidszun@aol.com] 
Sent: Friday, February 17, 2012 2:22 PM
Okay, thank you.

I'm going to shoot high here and ask for 1/3 of the cost, $4,000 (rounded).

Bria Didszun

In a message dated 2/17/2012 1:21:46 P.M. Pacific Standard Time, harveygoldberg@sbcglobal.net writes:

	I'll put u on the agenda.

I'd like u to ask for a specific amount from us.
Harvey 



From: Ddidszun@aol.com <Ddidszun@aol.com>; 
To: <harveygoldberg@sbcglobal.net>; 
Subject: Fwd: submission for funding - on agenda for next meeting 
Sent: Fri, Feb 17, 2012 7:32:34 PM 
	Harvey,

Hi.  We would like to place this request on the March finance committee's agenda.

Nestle Elementary would like to request assistance in funding its music program through the M.U.S.I.C. program.  www.supportTMF.com .

M.U.S.I.C. has been providing music instruction for Nestle's kids for the past two years.  Nestle Elementary currently serves 540 children in grades 1 through 5.  

Due to LAUSD budget cuts over the years, music education funding has been cut completely.  Nestle PTA relies solely on donations from parents through our annual Pledge Drive (which makes up about 2/3 of the cost of the program), and fundraising efforts (which makes up the other 2/3 of the program).  Our goal has always been to fund our M.U.S.I.C. program first, then with any leftover donations fund new technology for our classrooms, but so far each year, we have not been able to generate enough donations to cover our music program, so our technology has never been funded.

M.U.S.I.C. started in 1995 and performs at several Los Angeles area schools.  Hundreds of students from grades K–5 have been taking part in a specifically created music education program. It was designed to teach children to recognize musical notes, understand and duplicate rhythms, and play patterns on a keyboard...creating music! With scientific proof that Music Unlocks Success in Children, this program has become a viable source in educating our children.  The goals are...
   To teach music as a discipline. 
   To integrate the music curriculum with classroom learning. 
   To provide every child with the opportunity to make academic advancements through music 
    study. 
    To educate and support teachers so that they can utilize music in their daily teaching. 
    To foster a lifelong love of music.
 The annual cost of this program is $12,150 for the 2011-2012 school year.
 We would be grateful for any assistance the TNC would be willing to give Nestle PTA to assist it in paying for the MUSIC program for this year.
 I can bring a representative of the MUSIC program with me to the finance committee meeting, so that you can ask all of your questions of this representative regarding the program if needed.

 Thank you for your consideration.

 Bria Didszun, Co-President, Nestle Avenue PTA

From: Ddidszun@aol.com [mailto:Ddidszun@aol.com] 
Sent: Thursday, October 20, 2011 11:40 AM
To: harveygoldberg@sbcglobal.net
Harvey,

Hi, how are you?

It's the time of year when we begin a new school year, and start planning this year's budget.

We would like to submit a funding request to the TNC (and also the ENC) for funds for our music program, called M.U.S.I.C.  It's a private company that provides music for children in grades 3-5 at our school, as LAUSD does not have the funds for a music teacher.  The cost of the contract is over $12,000 for the entire school year.  We are seeking a contribution of $1,500 from ENC, and would also like to obtain this amount from TNC, if possible.

Please let me know when we could get on the TNC agenda, and what additional information you would need.  This program has been at Nestle Elementary for two years now, and is very successful.

Thanks,

*************************************************************************************




6. Resolved, that based on the recommendation of the TNC Budget Committee, the Tarzana Neighborhood Council  allocate $500 from its Community Projects budget to partially pay for two carnival type games costing approximately $715 for the Tarzana Recreation Center.
*************************************************************************************

	City of Los Angeles 

Department of Recreation and Parks

Tarzana Recreation Center

5655 Vanalden Ave. ( Tarzana, CA 91356 ( (818) 343-5946 Phone ( (818) 756-8110 Fax

2/28/12

Dear Tarzana Neighborhood Council Budget Committee,

I would like to request $715 to purchase two new carnival games to use at the annual Tarzana Rec. Center Halloween Carnival and for other special events I have here at the park. Last year we had over 600 people attend our annual Halloween Carnival. We needed more games to accommodate all the children/families that attended the Halloween Carnival. There were so many people waiting in lines to play the games. More games would mean more carnival booths. More carnival booths mean’s less congestion and shorter waits to play the games. I’m anticipating even bigger crowds this year because we will have the carnival on Halloween Day. In the past we have had the carnival the weekend of Halloween.  In addition to games booths, I have added a photo booth, make and take booth and we will have a moon bounce. This will be one of my best Halloween events ever!

Thank you for your consideration,

Michon Rickman

Recreation Coordinator
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	The minimum for an online order is $50. You may still process your order if it does not meet the minimum requirements. A $10 service charge will be added to your order. All orders must be verified with Paypal. We cannot ship to PO Boxes. 
Thank you for your order!
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Bottle Ring Game (12 bottle)
245.00
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Hoop Shot
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Subtotal:

$540.00

Tax:

$0.00

Shipping & Handling:
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UPS Ground - $172.11


(select your preference)
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Include Insurance 
Insurance required due to item value
Total:

$712.11
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7. Resolved, that based on the recommendation of the TNC Budget Committee, the Tarzana Neighborhood Council  allocate $3,800 from its Outreach budget for a post card mailing for the April 22nd Earth Day Event, provided that prior to the mailing, the Outreach Committee develops a method of collecting and evaluating responses (including, but not limited to, people attending the event, web site hits, phone calls and emails from such mailing).
*************************************************************************************

TO: 

Harvey Goldberg



Chairman-TNC Budget Committee

FROM:

TNC Election Committee



TNC Outreach Committee


The committees met on Thursday, March 8, 2012 with regard to a future TNC election. The committee felt at this time that it was premature to encumber funds for a future election which is not confirmed. 

As you may recall the consensus of the Board during the recent retreat was that the majority of funds should be spent on outreach activities. It is important that we attract new stakeholders for our Board and also to promote community spirit.

Two major events are currently being planned for our community. The first is Earth Day on April 22 and the second is the unveiling of the Edgar Rice Burroughs stamp in August. 

We, therefore, are requesting that monies be set aside in conjunction with these two events. 

The publicizing of these events will accomplish four things:

1- steering more stakeholders to our web site;

2-creating awareness that there is a Neighborhood Council working for our stakeholders;

3-attracting and involving stakeholders for Committee & Board membership;

4-promoting events sponsored by the Tarzana Neighborhood Council.

The requested expenditures are as follows:

                                        

$3800 mailing of postcard for April Earth Day event

 (verbal quote from Academy Printing for 17,000 postcards.

 Dan Brin of the West Hills NC will design the 5x7 postcard free of

 charge.)

$3800 mailing of postcard for unveiling of the Edgar Rice Burroughs stamp in August (verbal quote from Academy Printing for 17,000 postcards.

(Duane will hold the monies aside for this mailing.)

$300 for two banners for August event.
$7900 total amount requested
*****************************************************************************************

8. Resolved, that based on the recommendation of the TNC Budget Committee, the Tarzana Neighborhood Council, at this time, not support/fund the request from the West Valley LAPD Boosters to fund $2,500 (out of a total of $10,000 requested from NC's) for a Surveillance Camera Project that would include one portable camera costing approximately $3,100 and network video recorders and software and one year's maintenance for a total cost of $29,000 that would support multiple existing cameras from primarily businesses that are patrolled by the West Valley division of the LAPD. 
*****************************************************************************************

A PowerPoint explaining the project is attached.

From: LAPDAirSupport@aol.com [mailto:LAPDAirSupport@aol.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, March 21, 2012 4:25 PM
To: harveygoldberg@sbcglobal.net
Cc: lenjs@earthlink.net
Subject: Re: Motions by Tarzana NC Budget Committee

Thank you Harvey for the update of the Budget Committee recommendations.  You did inform me prior to the meeting that funding was tight for the remainder of the fiscal year.    

As we discussed at the meeting, if there are any monies returned to the Tarzana Neighborhood Council this fiscal year, the West Valley LAPD BOOSTERS would be very grateful for any financial support for the Surveillance Camera Project.  

Depending on the amount the city wishes to fund the NC in 2012 - 2013, I wish to present the same request after July 1, 2012.  Perhaps the Tarzana NC will have funds available and find it worthy of support for this project to increase public safety in the West Valley LAPD Division.

Thank you for the consideration and please extend my thanks to all the members of the Budget Committee.

Regards,

Kevin McNamee

Below is the presentation with questions I asked relating to the original submission.  

Date: March 6, 2012

To: Tarzana Neighborhood Council

From: Kevin McNamee, Board Member, West Valley LAPD BOOSTERS

Re: Funding of the West Valley LAPD Surveillance Camera Project

Please find the attached budget and supporting quotes for the West Valley LAPD Surveillance Camera Project.

The West Valley LAPD BOOSTERS is a non-profit 501(c)(3). It provides the interface between the west valley business community and the west valley LAPD station.

“Our mission is to increase the effectiveness and morale of the officers and staff of the West Valley Community Police Station by raising money for community services, materials, and equipment not generally supplied by the City of Los Angeles."

Our website is at www.wvBOOSTERS.org

Total cost including equipment and first year recurring costs $29,077.99

Requested amount from the Neighborhood Council $ 2,500.00

Balance will be from other sources.

Comments/Questions

1. What is the source of the other monies for this project? What amount is committed and from whom and what is expected and from whom?

West Valley LAPD BOOSTERS has committed $15,000 towards the total. The balance of $10,000 will be asked of the four NC in the West Valley LAPD area (Tarzana, Encino, Lake Balboa and Reseda) $2,500 each which should be adequate to get us up and running with one time equipment costs and recurring Internet line charge.

2. How will the ongoing costs be funded after year one? What is committed and from whom and what is expected etc?

Total budget is $29,077. The BOOSTERS have committed $15,000. BOOSTERS are sending out annual membership dues and planning a fundraiser. The $10,000 is from the Neighborhood Councils ($2,500 each).

3. Am I correct, only one camera is being purchased? Who will decide where and when camera is placed? Who will move camera?

The one camera is a portable camera which the West Valley LAPD will move as needed. It is a wireless 4G network connection which sends it signal back to the station's monitoring room. It is moved by Metro Division who has personnel designed to do such repositioning. Placement of the camera is at the discretion of the West Valley LAPD command staff. As more money is raised, additional portable cameras will be purchased. It looks like each set up is about $4,500 each. The other cameras are with a partnership with the Business and Residential members who want to be part of the surveillance

camera foot print. The Business/Residential Partner purchases the camera, DVR on site and Internet connection. The Partner owns and maintains these three components. Most homes and business have a Fiber optic/DSL connection. Some also have cameras and DVR. Those that do not will need to purchase and maintain their equipment.

4. Who will monitor the camera and who will pay them. Is there a written agreement for monitoring etc?

The West Valley LAPD Community Station has 50 surveillance volunteers who are trained for field work and are anxiously waiting to work in the Monitoring room. From my community speaking, there are an additional 26 volunteers waiting to be put through the vetting process and training. When we have the room operational, this will begin. One line officer is available in the room. There is no need for a written agreement for monitoring given this is in the station controlled by the LAPD command staff.

5. What agreements do we have with LAPD for this system?

I do not know what agreements need to be in place for the LAPD. Please clarify.

6. What agreements do we have with Councilman Zine for this project?

Councilman Zine is working with the LAPD to fund their requested camera model. It will most likely be two models in place, the wireless one the LAPD wants funded by the Street Furniture Fund and the Business / Residential Partnership proposed here. The BOOSTERS and LAPD are doing this partnership independently but cooperatively with the two models in mind.Each has a benefit to the community.

7. Where is the $20,000 that the NC approved from Councilman Zine's funds for a camera project?

You will have to ask Councilman Zine for an answer to this question.

8. What is the current status of other camera systems that have been installed in the City in connection with the LAPD.

Communicate with Councilman Zine's office regarding this. As I explained above, there can be two models to benefit the community. Each has strengths to assist the community public safety.

[image: image27.emf]
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A PDF Power Point is attached to the email.

Motion from last meeting tabled to this meeting
9. Resolved, that based on the recommendation of the TNC Budget Committee, the Tarzana Neighborhood Council  allocate $11,000 from its Outreach budget for election related expenses to be encumbered as of June 30, 2012 for elections and related expenses to take place  and be incurred during the Fiscal Year ending June 30, 2013. This motion is being presented based on instructions from DONE. 

*************************************************************************************
Encumbering Election Expenses-Instructions From DONE
Some NCs have expressed a desire to use current fiscal year funds to pay for election outreach.  

However, it is not yet known when the election will be held, where, or any of the pertinent information 

candidates and stakeholders need to know.  In addition, NCs may not know which vendors will be used.  

The Department has coordinated with the Office of the Controller to allow the encumbrance of FY 2011-

12 funds for election outreach expenses that will be incurred next fiscal year (after June 30, 2012).  To 

do so, NCs will be required to provide the following by the Wednesday, May 16, 2012 cut-off date:

• List of all possible vendors that may be used for election outreach (e.g. Walking Man, Academy 

Mailing, etc.)

• The total dollar amount approved by the NC board to pay for election outreach (board 

resolution stating funds will be set aside and not spent in the current fiscal year)

• Board authorization for the expenditure (board resolution,  agenda and minutes, or budget line 

item)

After the end of the current fiscal year (June 30, 2012), the department will reconcile all NC accounts to 

confirm the actual amount encumbered for election outreach.  Once the Department has approved the 

NC’s encumbrance request, the normal Request for Demand Warrant form with an invoice from a 

vendor on the list and including supporting documentation will need to be submitted for the 

Department to process and issue payment.  Know that any funds encumbered for election outreach that 

are not expended for that purpose will revert back to the City’s general fund.

(Hint:  Begin discussing how you will reach out to your stakeholders for your next election and the type 

of outreach methods you want to use such as banners, newsletters, postcards; and how you will 

distribute them.  You will need to have discussions with the various vendors available to determine how 

much you will need to encumber)

Tarzana NC

Estimated Costs for NC Run Election

Fall/Winter 2012

The following are the best early estimate of running an election without the participation of the City Clerk or DONE in the Fall or Winter 2012. DONE will be sending out a memo regarding the encumbrance of funds to be used for elections only. The funds might have to be encumbered by mid-May. The exact timing will be explained in the DONE memo.


Printing and mailing of 4-page brochure



$5,000


Printing and mailing post card




$2,500


Advertising






$1,500


Independent Election Administrator



$1,000


Other costs-flyers, ballots etc




$1,000 




Total




             $11,000

*************************************************************************************

Other Budget Committee Information
A.  Attached are the financial statements as of February 29, 2012, Community Project/NPG Grant spending by the NC since inception and the Funding Status for the current fiscal year.

B. Reminder all requests for warrant/check payments for fiscal 2012 must be received by DONE no later than May 16th. In order to complete all the paperwork in a timely manner all payment requests must be submitted to me several days prior to ensure that all documents are complete, paperwork can be filled out  and signatures on that paperwork can be obtained. Also, the final date that the credit card can be used is June 15th, 5:00 PM.
C. Even though we don't know how much money we will have to spend for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2012, we should all start considering our needs and requirements for each committee and office. I suggest that these requests be submitted to the Budget Committee for their review at the May and June Budget Committee meetings. The Budget Committee would then make their recommendations to the Board for their approval at the June Board meeting. If a budget is not approved by the June Board meeting, monies cannot be spent for anything subsequent to July 1, 2012 until a budget is approved by the Board and submitted to DONE.  

D.  The next Budget Committee meeting is tentatively planned for Monday April 16, 2012 at 6:45 PM. Any requests to put items on the agenda, must be received, with all support, by Wednesday April 11, 2012.
*****************************************************************************************
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